Operations Committee Minutes

February 14, 2011
Mankato Workforce Center

Mankato, MN

Those present: Heather Gleason, Nancy Haag, Diane Halvorson, Rick Roy, Karen Wagner and Jeanne Witty.  
Retirements
Jeanne Witty reported that she will be retiring from Vocational Rehabilitation Services as of June 7th. 
Karen Wagner reported that Susan Allen will be retiring from Job Service as of March 1st.  Larry Bateman will be going to the New Ulm WorkForce Center twice a week to meet with clients and Heather Soukup is there one day per week to meet with unemployment recipients. 
Partnership with Vocational Rehabilitation Services and WIA Youth Programs

Jeanne Witty and Heather Gleason reported that they met with Kendra Grunig and Bonnie Stanton to discuss a possible grant opportunity through Pathways to Employment.  No funds have been made available yet but a staff person from Pathways to Employment   was seeking feedback and ideas of how additional funds could be used.  In the past, VRS has been able to provide job coaching and intensive follow-up services to ensure youth success in their work experience through MVAC.  With additional funding, we discussed ways to enhance the cross referral process to make more opportunities like that available across the entire region.

Fund Review

Nancy Haag reported that additional funding has been made available in the Adult and Dislocated Worker programs to allow for some training opportunities for individuals that have been pending approval due to lack of funding.  
Cost Allocation Plan

Diane Halvorson reported that the cost allocation plan has been distributed for signatures.  Rick will check with DEED to make sure a final copy with complete signatures is sent to the managers.  

Minnesota Intelligent Rural America (MIRC) 
Diane Halvorson reported that the local Adult Basic Education consortiums, Mankato WorkForce Center and South Central WorkForce Council are planning to submit a proposal for a MIRC Grant to provide basic computer skills classes once a month at each of the WorkForce Centers.  They are two day classes with approximately 8 hours of homework that teach computer skills in the context of the MN Job Bank.  
Broadband Technology Opportunity Grant (BTOP)

Karen Wagner reported that the Mankato and New Ulm WorkForce Center along with two metro sites have been selected to participate in the BTOP Grant which will provide a ¼ time position at each WorkForce Center to coordinate volunteers from the MN Literacy Council to work with customers on basic computer skills in the resource room.  
Resource Area Advisory Team (RAAT)

Diane Halvorson reported that the RAAT Team is planning to reconvene and are looking for representative from our area.  Cindy Pehrson and Sheri Liebl were identified to attend.   
Career Development Facilitator (CDF) Training

Diane Halvorson reported on a CDF training that other Workforce Service Areas are utilizing to certify their counselors.  Training is available through Normandale Community College and Madison, WI.  Diane offered funding to bring the training to our area.  Managers were interested in the training opportunity for staff so we will pursue it further.
Satisfaction Survey

Diane Halvorson reviewed the most recent satisfaction survey results that are administered by the state.  Overall the results were very positive.  Some suggestions for improvement include more one-on-one with staff, timely follow-up with staff, more job leads, connections to employers and computer skill instruction.

Local Unified Plan Update

Diane Halvorson reported that the Local Unified Plan will be updated soon so she needs professional development activities from the last year and staff equivalent information. 

Education Pays Flyer 
Diane Halvorson distributed an “Education Pays” flyer that demonstrates median weekly wages and the unemployment rate by education level.  

Charts for South Central MN
Diane Halvorson distributed a chart showing from 2007 to 2009, the number of customers using the resource area has increased while the number of job orders has decreased.  A second chart showed the number of Dislocated Workers and the unemployment rate.  In 2009, we served 1,466 Dislocated Workers and the unemployment rate was about 8%. A third chart showed the labor force participation rate for 16-19 year olds in 2009 was about 36%.  A final chart indicated that there were about 6 job seekers for every job opening in 2009.  
Meeting adjourned.

